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I am the champion-slayer he warrior without peer, iii. 94. 249----.Officer's Story, The Twelfth, ii. 179..145. The Bedouin and his Wife dcxci.When
she had made an end of her verses, she folded the letter and delivered it to the nurse, who took it and carried it to El Abbas. He broke it open and
read it and apprehended its purport; then took inkhorn and paper and wrote the following verses:.When it was eventide, the king summoned the
vizier and bade him tell the [promised] story, "Hearkening and obedience," answered he. "Know, O king, that.Presently Aboulhusn turned to a
damsel and called to her; whereupon she came to him and he said to her, "By the protection of God, O damsel, am I Commander of the Faithful?"
"Yes, indeed," answered she; "by the protection of God thou in this time art Commander of the Faithful." Quoth he, "By Allah, thou liest, O
thousandfold strumpet!" Then he turned to the chief eunuch and called to him, whereupon he came to him and kissing the earth before him, said,
"Yes, O Commander of the Faithful." "Who is Commander of the Faithful?" asked Aboulhusn. "Thou," replied the eunuch and Aboulhusn said,
"Thou liest, thousandfold catamite that thou art!" Then he turned to another eunuch and said to him, "O my chief, (20) by the protection of God, am
I Commander of the Faithful?" "Ay, by Allah, O my lord!" answered he. "Thou in this time art Commander of the Faithful and Vicar of the Lord of
the Worlds." Aboulhusn laughed at himself and misdoubted of his reason and was perplexed at what he saw and said, "In one night I am become
Khalif! Yesterday I was Aboulhusn the Wag, and to-day I am Commander of the Faithful." Then the chief eunuch came up to him and said, "O
Commander of the Faithful, (the name of God encompass thee!) thou art indeed Commander of the Faithful and Vicar of the Lord of the Worlds!"
And the slave-girls and eunuchs came round about him, till he arose and abode wondering at his case..As for Belehwan, when he fled and fortified
himself, his power waxed amain and there remained for him but to make war upon his father, who had cast his affection upon the child and used to
rear him on his knees and supplicate God the Most High that he might live, so he might commit the commandment to him. When he came to five
years of age, the king mounted him on horseback and the people of the city rejoiced in him and invoked on him length of life, so he might take his
father's leavings (130) and [heal] the heart of his grandfather.."There was once a merchant named Abou Temam, and he was a man of
understanding and good breeding, quick-witted and truthful in all his affairs, and he had wealth galore. Now there was in his land an unjust king
and a jealous, and Abou Temam feared for his wealth from this king and said, 'I will remove hence to another place where I shall not be in fear.' So
he made for the city of Ilan Shah and built himself a palace therein and transporting his wealth thither, took up his abode there. Presently, the news
of him reached King Ilan Shah; so he sent to bid him to his presence and said to him, 'We know of thy coming to us and thine entry under our
allegiance, and indeed we have heard of thine excellence and wit and generosity; so welcome to thee and fair welcome! The land is thy land and at
thy commandment, and whatsoever occasion thou hast unto us, it is [already] accomplished unto thee; and it behoveth that thou be near our person
and of our assembly.' Abou Temam prostrated himself to the king and said to him, 'O king, I will serve thee with my wealth and my life, but do
thou excuse me from nearness unto thee, for that, [if I took service about thy person], I should not be safe from enemies and enviers.' Then he
addressed himself to serve the king with presents and largesses, and the king saw him to be intelligent, well-bred and of good counsel; so he
committed to him the ordinance of his affairs and in his hand was the power to bind and loose..85. Jaafer the Barmecide and the Old Bedouin
cccxcv.The Twenty-Sixth Night of the Month..After a few days, his brother returned and finding him healed of his sickness, said to him, 'Tell me,
O my brother, what was the cause of thy sickness and thy pallor, and what is the cause of the return of health to thee and of rosiness to thy face
after this?' So he acquainted him with the whole case and this was grievous to him; but they concealed their affair and agreed to leave the kingship
and fare forth pilgrim-wise, wandering at a venture, for they deemed that there had befallen none the like of this which had befallen them. [So they
went forth and wandered on at hazard] and as they journeyed, they saw by the way a woman imprisoned in seven chests, whereon were five locks,
and sunken in the midst of the salt sea, under the guardianship of an Afrit; yet for all this that woman issued forth of the sea and opened those locks
and coming forth of those chests, did what she would with the two brothers, after she had circumvented the Afrit..Now in that town was a man of
good breeding and large generosity, a merchant of condition, young of years and bright of face, who had come to that town from his own country
with great store of merchandise and wealth galore. He took up his abode therein and the place was pleasant to him and he was lavish in
expenditure, so that he came to the end of all his good and there remained with him nothing save that which was upon him of raiment. So he left the
lodging wherein he had abidden in the days of his affluence, after he had wasted (260) that which was therein of furniture, and fell to harbouring in
the houses of the townsfolk from night to night..86. The Three Unfortunate Lovers dclxxii.Sherik ben Amrou, what device avails the hand of death
to stay? i. 204..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ee. Story of the Barber's Fifth Brother cliv.Officer's Story, The Thirteenth, ii. 181..? ? ? ? ? Whose streams beneath
the myrtle's shade and cassia's welled amain And birds made carol jubilant from every blossomed spray..Unlucky Merchant, The, i 73..? ? ? ? ? So I
stretch out my root neath the flood And my branches turn back to it there..80. The Schoolmaster who fell in Love by Report dclxv.117. The
Righteousness of King Anoushirwan cccclxiv.Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor, The Seventh, iii. 224..When the evening evened, the king sent for the
vizier to his privy sitting chamber and bade him [tell] the [promised] story. So he said, "Hearkening and obedience. They avouch, O king, that.? ? ?
? ? How oft of dole have I made moan for love and longing pain, What while my body for desire in mortal peril went!.When she came in sight of
the folk, they kissed the earth before her and she said to them, 'Tell me what hath betided Queen Tuhfeh from yonder dog Meimoun and why did ye
not send to me and tell me?' Quoth they, 'And who was this dog that we should send to thee, on his account? Indeed, he was the least and meanest
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[of the Jinn].' Then they told her what Kemeriyeh and her sisters had done and how they had practised upon Meimoun and delivered Tuhfeh from
his hand, fearing lest he should slay her, whenas he found himself discomfited; and she said, 'By Allah, the accursed one was wont to prolong his
looking upon her!' And Tuhfeh fell to kissing Queen Es Shuhba's hand, whilst the latter strained her to her bosom and kissed her, saying, 'Trouble
is past; so rejoice in assurance of relief.'.? ? ? ? ? Quoth I (and mine a body is of passion all forslain, Ay, and a heart that's all athirst for love and
longing pain.Twere better and meeter thy presence to leave, For, if the eye see not, the heart doth not grieve.'.So he returned to his mother (and
indeed his spirit was broken), and related to her that which had happened to him and what had betided him from his friends, how they, had neither
shared with him nor requited him with speech. "O Aboulhusn," answered she, "on this wise are the sons (5)of this time: if thou have aught, they
make much of thee, (6) and if thou have nought, they put thee away [from them]." And she went on to condole with him, what while he bewailed
himself and his tears flowed and he repeated the following verses:.They tell that El Hejjaj (70) once commanded the Master of Police [of Bassora]
to go round about [the city] by night, and whomsoever he found [abroad] after nightfall, that he should strike off his head. So he went round one
night of the nights and came upon three youths staggering from side to side, and on them signs of [intoxication with] wine. So the officers laid hold
of them and the captain of the watch said to them, "Who are ye that ye transgress the commandment of the [lieutenant of the] Commander of the
Faithful and come abroad at this hour?" Quoth one of the youths, "I am the son of him to whom [all] necks (71) abase themselves, alike the
nose-pierced (72) of them and the [bone-]breaker; (73) they come to him in their own despite, abject and submissive, and he taketh of their wealth
(74) and of their blood.".We sat down and I looked at him who had opened the door to us, and behold he was lopped of the hand. I misliked this of
him, and when I had sat a little longer, there entered a man, who filled the lamps in the saloon and lit the candles; and behold, he also was
handlopped. Then came the folk and there entered none except he were lopped of the hand, and indeed the house was full of these. When the
assembly was complete, the host entered and the company rose to him and seated him in the place of honour. Now he was none other than the man
who had fetched me, and he was clad in sumptuous apparel, but his hands were in his sleeves, so that I knew not how it was with them. They
brought him food and he ate, he and the company; after which they washed their hands and the host fell to casting furtive glances at me..? ? ? ? ? O
my God! Who is stronger than Thou in resource? The Subtle, Thou knowest my plight and my pain..So they all arose and repaired to El Anca, who
abode in the Mountain Caf. (248) When she saw them, she rose to them and saluted them, saying, 'O my ladies, may I not be bereaved of you!'
Quoth Wekhimeh to her, 'Who is like unto thee, O Anca? Behold, Queen Es Shuhba is come to thee.' So El Anca kissed the queen's feet and lodged
them in her palace; whereupon Tuhfeh came up to her and fell to kissing her and saying, 'Never saw I a goodlier than this favour.' Then she set
before them somewhat of food and they ate and washed their hands; after which Tuhfeh took the lute and played excellent well; and El Anca also
played, and they fell to improvising verses in turns, whilst Tuhfeh embraced El Anca every moment. Quoth Es Shuhba, 'O my sister, each kiss is
worth a thousand dinars;' and Tuhfeh answered, 'Indeed, a thousand dinars were little for it.' Whereat El Anca laughed and on the morrow they took
leave of her and went away to Meimoun's palace. (249).Officer's Story, the Eighth, ii. 155..Cook, The Lackpenny and the, i. 9..? ? ? ? ? Tell me,
was ever yet a mortal spared of thee?.As he was thus, behold, Aamir called out to him and said, "O my lord, come to my help, or I am a dead man!"
So El Abbas went up to him and found him cast down on his back and chained with four chains to four pickets of iron. He loosed his bonds and
said to him, "Go before me, O Aamir." So he fared on before him a little, and presently they looked, and behold, horsemen making to Zuheir's
succour, to wit, twelve thousand cavaliers, with Sehl ben Kaab in their van, mounted upon a jet-black steed. He charged upon Aamir, who fled
from him, then upon El Abbas, who said, "O Aamir, cleave fast to my horse and guard my back." Aamir did as he bade him, whereupon El Abbas
cried out at the folk and falling upon them, overthrew their braves and slew of them nigh two thousand cavaliers, whilst not one of them knew what
was to do nor with whom he fought. Then said one of them to other, "Verily, the king is slain; so with whom do we wage war? Indeed ye flee from
him; so do ye enter under his banners, or not one of you will be saved.".Then they spread the ensigns and the standards, whilst the drums beat and
the trumpets sounded, and set out upon the homeward journey. The King of Baghdad rode forth with them and brought them three days' journey on
their way, after which he took leave of them and returned with his troops to Baghdad. As for King El Aziz and his son, they fared on night and day
and gave not over going till there abode but three days' journey between them and Yemen, when they despatched three men of the couriers to the
prince's mother [to acquaint her with their return], safe and laden with spoil, bringing with them Mariyeh, the king's daughter of Baghdad. When
the queen-mother heard this, her wit fled for joy and she adorned El Abbas his slave-girls after the goodliest fashion. Now he had ten slave-girls, as
they were moons, whereof his father had carried five with him to Baghdad, as hath aforetime been set out, and other five abode with his mother.
When the dromedary-posts (125) came, they were certified of the approach of El Abbas, and when the sun rose and their standards appeared, the
prince's mother came out to meet her son; nor was there great or small, old man or infant, but went forth that day to meet the king..? ? ? ? ? b. The
Story of Janshah ccccxcix.When her master heard this, his reason fled for joy and he went to his friend the draper and said to him, "Thou wast right
in the matter of the damsel, for that she is enamoured of the young Damascene; so how shall I do?" Quoth the other, "Go to the bazaar and when
thou seest him, salute him and say to him, 'Indeed, thy departure the other day, without accomplishing thine occasion, was grievous to me; so, if
thou be still minded to buy the girl, I will abate thee an hundred dinars of that which thou badest for her, by way of hospitable entreatment of thee
and making myself agreeable to thee; for that thou art a stranger in our land.' If he say to thee, 'I have no desire for her' and hold off from thee,
know that he will not buy; in which case, let me know, so I may contrive thee another device; and if he say to thee other than this, conceal not from
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me aught..One day as she sang before the Commander of the Faithful, he was moved to exceeding delight, so that he took her and offered to kiss
her hand; but she drew it away from him and smote upon her lute and broke it and wept Er Reshid wiped away her tears and said, 'O desire of the
heart, what is it maketh thee weep? May God not cause an eye of thine to weep!' 'O my lord,' answered she, 'what am I that thou shouldst kiss my
hand? Wilt thou have God punish me for this and that my term should come to an end and my felicity pass away? For this is what none ever
attained unto.' Quoth he, 'Well said, O Tuhfeh. Know that thy rank in my esteem is mighty and for that which wondered me of what I saw of thee, I
offered to do this, but I will not return unto the like thereof; so be of good heart and cheerful eye, for I have no desire for other than thyself and will
not die but in the love of thee, and thou to me art queen and mistress, to the exclusion of all humankind.' Therewith she fell to kissing his feet; and
this her fashion pleased him, so that his love for her redoubled and he became unable to brook an hour's severance from her..David and Solomon, i.
275..Presently, El Abbas looked out of the window of the saloon and saw thereby a house of goodly ordinance, lofty of building and abounding in
chambers, with two upper stories; but therein was no sign of inhabitants. So he said to the merchant, "Indeed, thou exceedest in doing us honour;
but, by Allah, I will not eat of thy victual till thou tell me what is the reason of the emptiness of yonder house." "O my lord," answered the other,
"that was El Ghitrif's house and he was admitted to the mercy of God (79) and left none other heir than myself; so it became mine, and by Allah, if
thou hast a mind to sojourn in Baghdad, do thou take up thine abode in this house, so thou mayst be in my neighbourhood; for that indeed my heart
inclineth unto thee with love and I would have thee never absent from my sight, so I may still have my fill of thee and hearken to thy speech." El
Abbas thanked him and said to him, "Indeed, thou art friendly in thy speech and exceedest [in courtesy] in thy discourse, and needs must I sojourn
in Baghdad. As for the house, if it like thee, I will abide therein; so take of me its price.".One day, there came a ship and in it a merchant from their
own country, who knew them and rejoiced in them with an exceeding joy and clad them in goodly apparel. Moreover, he acquainted them with the
manner of the treachery that had been practised upon them and counselled them to return to their own land, they and he with whom they had made
friends, (254) assuring them that God the Most High would restore them to their former estate. So the king returned and the folk joined themselves
to him and he fell upon his brother and his vizier and took them and clapped them in prison..When the king heard this story, he said in himself,
"Verily, had I given ear to the sayings of my courtiers and inclined to the idle prate [of those who counselled me] in the matter of [the slaying of]
my vizier, I had repented to the utterest of repentance, but praised be God, who hath disposed me to mansuetude and long-suffering and hath
endowed me with patience!" Then he turned to the vizier and bade him return to his dwelling and [dismissed] those who were present, as of wont..?
? ? ? ? e. The Story of the Portress xviii.? ? ? ? ? d. The Fourth Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor cclix.Awhile after this a friend of mine invited me to
his house and when I came to him, we ate and drank and talked. Then said he to me, 'O my friend, hath there befallen thee in thy life aught of
calamity?' 'Nay,' answered I; 'but tell me [first], hath there befallen thee aught?' ['Yes,'] answered he. 'Know that one day I espied a fair woman; so I
followed her and invited her [to come home with me]. Quoth she, "I will not enter any one's house; but come thou to my house, if thou wilt, and be
it on such a day." Accordingly, on the appointed day, her messenger came to me, purposing to carry me to her; so I arose and went with him, till we
came to a handsome house and a great door. He opened the door and I entered, whereupon he locked the door [behind me] and would have gone in,
but I feared with an exceeding fear and foregoing him to the second door, whereby he would have had me enter, locked it and cried out at him,
saying, "By Allah, an thou open not to me, I will kill thee; for I am none of those whom thou canst cozen!" Quoth he, "What deemest thou of
cozenage?" And I said, "Verily, I am affrighted at the loneliness of the house and the lack of any at the door thereof; for I see none appear." "O my
lord," answered he, "this is a privy door." "Privy or public," answered I, "open to me.".Idiot and the Sharper, The, i. 298..On this wise we abode a
whole year, at the end of which time she was absent (185) from me a month's space, wherefore fire raged in my heart on her account. When it was
the next month, behold, a little eunuch presented himself to me and said, "I am a messenger to thee from such an one," [naming my mistress], "who
giveth thee to know that the Commander of the Faithful hath sentenced her to be drowned, her and those who are with her, six-and-twenty
slave-girls, on such a day at Deir et Tin, (186) for that they have confessed against one another of lewdness, and she biddeth thee look how thou
mayst do with her and how thou mayst contrive to deliver her, even if thou gather together all her money and spend it upon her, for that this is the
time of manhood." (187) Quoth I, "I know not this woman; belike it is other than I [to whom this message is addressed]; so beware, O eunuch, lest
thou cast me into stress." Quoth he, "Behold, I have told thee [that which I had to say,"] and went away, leaving me in concern [on her
account]..Now, as destiny would have it, a band of thieves, whose use it was, whenas they had stolen aught, to resort to that place and divide [their
booty], came thither [that night], as of their wont; and they were ten in number and had with them wealth galore, which they were carrying. When
they drew near the sepulchre, they heard a noise of blows within it and the captain said, 'This is a Magian whom the angels (43) are tormenting.' So
they entered [the burial-ground] and when they came over against El Merouzi, he feared lest they should be the officers of the watch come upon
him, wherefore he [arose and] fled and stood among the tombs. (44) The thieves came up to the place and finding Er Razi bound by the feet and by
him near seventy sticks, marvelled at this with an exceeding wonderment and said, 'God confound thee! This was sure an infidel, a man of many
crimes; for, behold, the earth hath rejected him from her womb, and by my life, he is yet fresh! This is his first night [in the tomb] and the angels
were tormenting him but now; so whosoever of you hath a sin upon his conscience, let him beat him, as a propitiatory offering to God the Most
High.' And the thieves said, 'We all have sins upon our consciences.'.129. The King of the Island cccclxxix.When it was eventide, the chamberlain
let bring two horses and great store of water and victual and a saddle-camel and a man to show them the way. These he hid without the town, whilst
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he and the young man took with them a long rope, made fast to a staple, and repaired to the palace. When they came thither, they looked and beheld
the damsel standing on the roof. So they threw her the rope and the staple; whereupon she [made the latter fast to the parapet and] wrapping her
sleeves about her hands, slid down [the rope] and landed with them. They carried her without the town, where they mounted, she and her lord, and
fared on, whilst the guide forewent them, directing them in the way, and they gave not over going night and day till they entered his father's house.
The young man saluted his father, who rejoiced in him, and he related to him all that had befallen him, whereupon he rejoiced in his safety..Then
said I, "A man cannot well accomplish all whereof he hath need in the market-places." "Hast thou a house?" asked she. "No, by Allah," answered I;
"nor is this town my dwelling-place." "By Allah," rejoined she, "nor have I a place; but I will contrive for thee." Then she went on before me and I
followed her till she came to a lodging-house and said to the housekeeper, "Hast thou an empty chamber?" "Yes," answered she; and my mistress
said, "Give us the key." So we took the key and going up to see the room, entered it; after which she went out to the housekeeper and [giving her a
dirhem], said to her, "Take the key-money, (110) for the room pleaseth us, and here is another dirhem for thy trouble. Go, fetch us a pitcher of
water, so we may [refresh ourselves] and rest till the time of the noonday siesta pass and the heat decline, when the man will go and fetch the
[household] stuff." Therewith the housekeeper rejoiced and brought us a mat and two pitchers of water on a tray and a leather rug..?STORY OF
THE MAN WHO WAS LAVISH OF HIS HOUSE AND HIS VICTUAL TO ONE WHOM HE KNEW NOT..Then she changed the measure and
improvised the following:.It is as the jasmine, when it I espy, ii. 236..17. The Merchant of Oman cccliv.To return to the king's daughter of whom
the prince went in quest and on whose account he was slain. She had been used to look out from the top of her palace and gaze on the youth and on
his beauty and grace; so she said to her slave-girl one day, 'Harkye! What is come of the troops that were encamped beside my palace?' Quoth the
maid, 'They were the troops of the youth, the king's son of the Persians, who came to demand thee in marriage, and wearied himself on thine
account, but thou hadst no compassion on him.' 'Out on thee!' cried the princess. 'Why didst thou not tell me?' And the damsel answered, 'I feared
thy wrath.' Then she sought an audience of the king her father and said to him, 'By Allah, I will go in quest of him, even as he came in quest of me;
else should I not do him justice.'.As for his mother, Shah Khatoun, great was her longing for her son and she [still] thought of him and news of him
was cut off from her, wherefore her life was troubled and she forswore sleep and could not make mention of him before King Caesar her husband.
Now she had an eunuch who had come with her from the court of her uncle King Suleiman Shah, and he was intelligent, quickwitted, a man of
good counsel. So she took him apart one day and said to him, 'Thou hast been my servant from my childhood to this day; canst thou not therefore
avail to get me news of my son, for that I cannot speak of his matter?' 'O my lady,' answered he, 'this is an affair that thou hast concealed from the
first, and were thy son here, it would not be possible for thee to harbour him, lest thine honour fall into suspicion with the king; for they would
never credit thee, since the news hath been spread abroad that thy son was slain by his uncle.' Quoth she, 'The case is even as thou sayst and thou
speakest truly; but, provided I know that my son is alive, let him be in these parts pasturing sheep and let me not see him nor he me.' And he said to
her, 'How shall we contrive in this affair?' 'Here are my treasures and my wealth,' answered she. 'Take all thou wilt and bring me my son or else
news of him.'.14. The Mouse and the Weasel cl.147. Isaac of Mosul and his Mistress and the Devil dcxcr.Meanwhile Shah Khatoun went in to the
king's son and conceived by him and bore a son, as he were the resplendent moon. When Belehwan saw this that had betided his brother, jealousy
and envy overcame him; so he went in one night to his father's house and coming to his brother's lodging, saw the nurse sleeping at the
chamber-door, with the cradle before her and therein his brother's child asleep. Belehwan stood by him and fell to looking upon his face, the
radiance whereof was as that of the moon, and Satan insinuated himself into his heart, so that he bethought himself and said, 'Why is not this child
mine? Indeed, I am worthier of him than my brother, [yea], and of the damsel and the kingship.' Then envy got the better of him and anger spurred
him, so that he took out a knife and setting it to the child's gullet, cut his throat and would have severed his windpipe..When the morning morrowed
and the king sat on the throne of his kingship, he summoned the chief of his viziers and said to him, "What deemest thou of this that yonder
robber-youth hath done? Behold, he hath entered my house and lain down on my bed and I fear lest there be an intrigue between him and the
woman. How deemest thou of the affair?" "God prolong the king's continuance!" replied the vizier. "What sawest thou in this youth [to make thee
trust in him]? Is he not vile of origin, the son of thieves? Needs must a thief revert to his vile origin, and whoso reareth the young of the serpent
shall get of them nought but biting. As for the woman, she is not at fault; for, since [the] time [of her marriage with thee] till now, there hath
appeared from her nought but good breeding and modesty; and now, if the king give me leave, I will go to her and question her, so I may discover
to thee the affair.".Thereat Queen Zelzeleh was moved to exceeding delight and bidding her treasuress bring a basket, wherein were fifty pairs of
bracelets and the like number of earrings, all of gold, set with jewels of price, the like whereof nor men nor Jinn possessed, and an hundred robes of
coloured brocade and an hundred thousand dinars, gave the whole to Tuhfeh. Then she passed the cup to her sister Sherareh, who had in her hand a
stalk of narcissus; so she took it from her and turning to Tuhfeh, said to her, 'O Tuhfeh, sing to me on this.' 'Hearkening and obedience,' answered
she and improvised and sang the following verses:.Reshid (Er), Tuhfet el Culoub and, ii. 203..When the king heard this, wonderment gat hold of
him and his admiration for the vizier redoubled; so he bade him go to his house and return to him [on the morrow], according to his wont.
Accordingly, the vizier withdrew to his lodging, where he passed the night and the ensuing day..Then said the sharper, 'O folk, this is my friend and
I deposited with him a deposit, but he denieth it; so in whom shall the folk put trust after this?' And they said, 'This (49) is a man of worth and we
have found in him nought but trustiness and loyality and good breeding, and he is endowed with understanding and generosity. Indeed, he
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avoucheth no falsehood, for that we have consorted with him and mixed with him and he with us and we know the sincerity of his religion.' Then
quoth one of them to the merchant, 'Harkye, such an one! Bethink thee and consult thy memory. It may not be but that thou hast forgotten.' But he
said, 'O folk, I know nothing of that which he saith, for indeed he deposited nought with me.' And the affair was prolonged between them. Then
said the sharper to the merchant, 'I am about to make a journey and have, praised be God the Most High, wealth galore, and this money shall not
escape me; but do thou swear to me.' And the folk said, 'Indeed, this man doth justice upon himself.' (50) Whereupon the merchant fell into that
which he misliked (51) and came near upon [suffering] loss and ill repute..O thou that questionest the lily of its scent, ii. 256..? ? ? ? ? Indeed her
glance, her sides are soft; but none the less, alas! Her heart is harder than the rock; there is no mercy there..So he opened to me and I went out and
had not gone far from the house when I met a woman, who said to me, "Methinks a long life was fore-ordained to thee; else hadst thou not come
forth of yonder house." "How so?" asked I, and she answered, "Ask thy friend [such an one," naming thee,] "and he will acquaint thee with strange
things." So, God on thee, O my friend, tell me what befell thee of wonders and rarities, for I have told thee what befell me.' 'O my brother,'
answered I, 'I am bound by a solemn oath.' And he said, 'O my friend, break thine oath and tell me.' Quoth I, 'Indeed, I fear the issue of this.' [But
he importuned me] till I told him all, whereat he marvelled. Then I went away from him and abode a long while, [without farther news]..? ? ? ? ?
Ye've drowned me in the sea of love for you; my heart Denies to be consoled for those whom I adore..159. The Man of Upper Egypt and his Frank
Wife dcccxciv.? ? ? ? ? My transports I conceal for fear of those thereon that spy; Yet down my cheeks the tears course still and still my case
bewray..When the youth had made an end of his story, the king's anger subsided a little and he said, "Restore him to the prison, for the day draweth
to an end, and tomorrow we will took into his affair.".My fortitude fails, my endeavour is vain, ii. 95..When the king heard this, his admiration
redoubled and he said, "Of a truth, destiny is forewritten to all creatures, and I will not accept (14) aught that is said against my vizier the loyal
counsellor." And he bade him go to his house..69. The Water-Carrier and the Goldsmith's Wife dcliv.Melik (El) Ez Zahir Rukneddin Bibers el
Bunducdari and the Sixteen Officers of Police, ii. 117..Abbas (El) and the King's Daughter of Baghdad, iii. 53..In this island is a river of very sweet
water, issuing from the shore of the sea and entering in at a wide cavern in the skirt of an inaccessible mountain, and the stones of the island are all
limpid sparkling crystal and jacinths of price. Therein also is a spring of liquid, welling up like [molten] pitch, and when it cometh to the shore of
the island, the fish swallow it, then return and cast it up, and it becometh changed from its condition and that which it was aforetime; and it is crude
ambergris. Moreover, the trees of the island are all of the most precious aloes-wood, both Chinese and Comorin; but there is no way of issue from
the place, for it is as an abyss midmost the sea; the steepness of its shore forbiddeth the drawing up of ships, and if any approach the mountain, they
fall into the eddy aforesaid; nor is there any resource (205) in that island..When the king heard this, he said, "I will not isolate myself from the folk
and slay my vizier." And he bade him depart to his dwelling..ABDALLAH BEN NAFI AND THE KING'S SON OF CASHGHAR. (157).So she
arose and making the ablution, prayed that which behoved her of prayers (213) and accompanied the four queens to the palace, where she saw the
candles lighted and the kings sitting. She saluted them and seated herself upon her couch; and behold, King Es Shisban had changed his favour, for
all the pride of his soul. Then came up Iblis (whom God curse!) and Tuhfeh rose to him and kissed his hands. He in turn kissed her hand and called
down blessings on her and said, 'How deemest thou? Is [not] this place pleasant, for all its loneliness and desolation?' Quoth she, 'None may be
desolate in this place;' and he said, 'Know that no mortal dare tread [the soil of] this place.' But she answered, 'I have dared and trodden it, and this
is of the number of thy favours.' Then they brought tables and meats and viands and fruits and sweetmeats and what not else, to the description
whereof mortal man availeth not, and they ate till they had enough; after which the tables were removed and the trays and platters (214) set on, and
they ranged the bottles and flagons and vessels and phials, together with all manner fruits and sweet-scented flowers..91. The Loves of Abou Isa
and Curret el Ain dclxxviii.Then he arose and going in to his daughter, found her mother with her; so he set out to them the case and Mariyeh said,
"O father mine, my wish is subject unto (122) thy commandment and my will ensueth thy will; so whatsoever thou choosest, I am still obedient
unto thee and under thy dominion." Therewithal the King knew that Mariyeh inclined unto El Abbas; so he returned forthright to King El Aziz and
said to him, "May God amend the King! Verily, the occasion is accomplished and there is no opposition unto that which thou commandest" Quoth
El Aziz, "By God's leave are occasions accomplished. How deemest thou, O King, of fetching El Abbas and drawing up the contract of marriage
between Mariyeh and him?" And Ins ben Cais answered, saying, "Thine be it to decide.".Meanwhile, the youth her master abode expecting her; but
she returned not and his heart forbode him of the draught [of separation]; so he went forth at hazard, distraught and knowing not what he should do,
and fell to strewing dust upon his head and crying out, 'The old woman hath taken her and gone away!' The boys followed him with stones and
pelted him, saying, 'A madman! A madman!' Presently, the king's chamberlain, who was a man of age and worth, met him, and when he saw his
youth, he forbade the boys and drove there away from him, after which he accosted him and questioned him of his case. So he told him how it was
with him and the chamberlain said to him, 'Fear not: all shall yet be well with thee. I will deliver thy slave-girl for thee: so calm thy trouble.' And
he went on to speak him fair and comfort him, till he put faith in his speech..Now he had a nurse, a foster-mother, on whose knees he had been
reared, and she was a woman of understanding and misdoubted of him, but dared not accost him [with questions]. So she went in to Shah Khatoun
and finding her in yet sorrier plight than he, asked her what was to do; but she refused to answer. However, the nurse gave not over coaxing and
questioning her, till she exacted of her an oath of secrecy. So the old woman swore to her that she would keep secret all that she should say to her,
whereupon the queen related to her her history from first to last and told her that the youth was her son. With this the old woman prostrated herself
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before her and said to her, 'This is an easy matter.' But the queen answered, saying, 'By Allah, O my mother, I choose my destruction and that of
my son rather than defend myself by avouching a thing whereof they will not credit me; for they will say, "She avoucheth this, but that she may
fend off reproach from herself" And nought will avail me but patience.' The old woman was moved by her speech and her intelligence and said to
her, 'Indeed, O my daughter, it is as thou sayst, and I hope in God that He will show forth the truth. Have patience and I will presently go in to the
king and hear what he saith and contrive somewhat in this matter, if it be the will of God the Most High.'.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? eb. Story of the Barber's
Second Brother cliv.? ? ? ? ? Persist not on my weakliness with thy disdain nor be Treason and breach of love its troth to thee attributed;.? ? ? ? ?
To me your rigour love-delight, your distance nearness is; Ay, your injustice equity, and eke your wrath consent..14. Khelif the Fisherman (227)
cccxxi.? ? ? ? ? And if into the briny sea one day she chanced to spit, Assuredly the salt sea's floods straight fresh and sweet would grow..? ? ? ? ?
By Allah, what sorrows and woes to my soul for thy sake were decreed! My heart is grown hoar, ere eld's snows have left on my tresses their
trail..? ? ? ? ? c. The Third Old Man's Story viii.? ? ? ? ? Ask mine eyes whether slumber hath lit on their lids since the hour of your loss Or if aye
on a lover they've looked. Nay, an ye believe not their tale,.108. Aboukir the Dyer and Abousir the Barber dccclxvii.Meanwhile, news was brought
that Khorassan had been conquered; (23) whereupon Er Reshid rejoiced and bade decorate Baghdad and release all who were in the prisons, giving
each of them a dinar and a dress. So Jaafer addressed himself to the decoration of the city and bade his brother El Fezl ride to the prison and clothe
and release the prisoners. El Fezl did his brother's bidding and released all but the young Damascene, who abode still in the Prison of Blood,
saying, "There is no power and no virtue save in God the Most High, the Sublime! Verily, we are God's and to Him we return." Then said El Fezl
to the gaoler, "Is there any prisoner left in the prison?" "No," answered he, and El Fezl was about to depart, when Noureddin called out to him from
within the prison, saying, "O my lord, tarry, for there remaineth none in the prison other than I and indeed I am oppressed. This is a day of
clemency and there is no disputing concerning it." El Fezl bade release him; so they set him free and he gave him a dress and a dinar. So the young
man went out, bewildered and knowing not whither he should go, for that he had abidden in the prison nigh a year and indeed his condition was
changed and his favour faded, and he abode walking and turning round, lest El Muradi should come upon him and cast him into another
calamity..61. Musab ben ez Zubeir and Aaisheh his Wife dcxlix.When they came to themselves, they wept awhile and the folk assembled about
them, marvelling at that which they saw, and questioned them of their case. So the young men vied with each other who should be the first to
discover the story to the folk; and when the Magian saw this, he came up, crying out, 'Alas!' and 'Woe worth the day!' and said to them, 'Why have
ye broken open my chest? I had in it jewels and ye have stolen them, and this damsel is my slave-girl and she hath agreed with you upon a device
to take the good.' Then he rent his clothes and called aloud for succour, saying, 'I appeal to God and to the just king, so he may quit me of these
wrong-doing youths!' Quoth they, 'This is our mother and thou stolest her.' Then words waxed many between them and the folk plunged into talk
and prate and discussion concerning their affair and that of the [pretended] slave-girl, and the strife waxed amain between them, so that [at last]
they carried them up to the king..? ? ? ? ? Ay, and the monks, for on the Day of Palms a fawn there was Among the servants of the church, a
loveling blithe and gay..? ? ? ? ? The pains of long desire have wasted me away; Estrangement and disdain my body sore have tried.."Know, O my
lord," answered she, "that I am a maiden oppressed of my father, for that he misspeaketh of me and saith to me, 'Thou art foul of favour and it
befitteth not that thou wear rich clothes; for thou and the slave-girls, ye are equal in rank, there is no distinguishing thee from them.' Now he is a
rich man, having wealth galore, [and saith not on this wise but] because he is a niggard and grudgeth the spending of a farthing; [wherefore he is
loath to marry me,] lest he be put to somewhat of charge in my marriage, albeit God the Most High hath been bountiful to him and he is a man
puissant in his time and lacking nothing of the goods of the world." "Who is thy father," asked the young merchant, "and what is his condition?"
And she replied, "He is the Chief Cadi of the Supreme Court, under whose hand are all the Cadis who administer justice in this city.".One day, as I
was thus feigning sleep, I felt a hand in my lap, and in it a magnificent purse. So I seized the hand and behold, it was that of a fair woman. Quoth I
to her, "O my lady, who art thou?" And she said, "Rise [and come away] from here, that I may make myself known to thee." So I arose and
following her, fared on, without tarrying, till she stopped at the door of a lofty house, whereupon quoth I to her,"O my lady, who art thou? Indeed,
thou hast done me kindness, and what is the reason of this?" "By Allah," answered she, "O Captain Mum, I am a woman on whom desire and
longing are sore for the love of the daughter of the Cadi Amin el Hukm. Now there was between us what was and the love of her fell upon my heart
and I agreed with her upon meeting, according to possibility and convenience. But her father Amin el Hukm took her and went away, and my heart
cleaveth to her and love-longing and distraction are sore upon me on her account.".Then he again began to pay me frequent visits and I entered into
converse with him and questioned him of the band and how he came to escape, he alone of them all. Quoth he, 'I left them from the day on which
God the Most High delivered thee from them, for that they would not obey my speech; wherefore I swore that I would no longer consort with
them.' And I said, 'By Allah, I marvel at thee, for that thou wast the cause of my preservation!' Quoth he, 'The world is full of this sort [of folk]; and
we beseech God the Most High for safety, for that these [wretches] practise upon men with every kind of device.' Then said I to him, 'Tell me the
most extraordinary adventure of all that befell thee in this villainy thou wast wont to practise.' And he answered, saying, 'O my brother, I was not
present when they did on this wise, for that my part with them was to concern myself with selling and buying and [providing them with] food; but I
have heard that the most extraordinary thing that befell them was on this wise..A Damsel made for love and decked with subtle grace, iii.
192..Sindbad the Sailor and Hindbad the Porter, iii. 199..When she had made an end of her song, all who were in the assembly wept for the
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daintiness of her speech and the sweetness of her voice and El Abbas said to her, "Well done, O Merziyeh I Indeed, thou confoundest the wits with
the goodliness of thy verses and the elegance of thy speech." All this while Shefikeh abode gazing upon her, and when she beheld El Abbas his
slave-girls and considered the goodliness of their apparel and the nimbleness of their wits and the elegance of their speech, her reason was
confounded. Then she sought leave of El Abbas and returning to her mistress Mariyeh, without letter or answer, acquainted her with his case and
that wherein he was of puissance and delight and majesty and venerance and loftiness of rank. Moreover, she told her what she had seen of the
slave-girls and their circumstance and that which they had said and how they had made El Abbas desireful of returning to his own country by the
recitation of verses to the sound of the strings..When her people arose in the morning and saw her not, they sought her in the camp, but, finding her
not and missing me also, doubted not but she had fled with me. Now she had four brothers, as they were falcons, and they mounted and dispersed
in quest of us. When the day dawned [on the fourth morning], the dog began to bark and the other dogs answered him and coming to the mouth of
the pit, stood howling to him. My wife's father, hearing the howling of the dogs, came up and standing at the brink of the pit, [looked in and] beheld
a marvel. Now he was a man of valour and understanding, an elder versed (62) in affairs so he fetched a rope and bringing us both forth, questioned
us of our case. I told him all that had betided and he abode pondering the affair..The company marvelled at the goodliness of his story and it
pleased El Melik ez Zahir; and the prefect said, 'By Allah, this story is extraordinary!' Then came forward the sixth officer and said to the company,
'Hear my story and that which befell me, to wit, that which befell such an one the assessor, for it is rarer than this and stranger..?STORY OF THE
DETHRONED KING WHOSE KINGDOM AND GOOD WERE RESTORED TO HIM..?Story of King Bekhtzeman..? ? ? ? ? e. The Rich Man
and his Wasteful Son dcccxciii.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? My severance to bewail in torment and dismay..Then she cast the lute from her hand and wept till
she made the Lady Zubeideh weep, and she said to her, "O Sitt el Milah, methinks he whom thou lovest is not in this world, for that the
Commander of the Faithful hath sought him in every place, but hath not found him." Whereupon the damsel arose and kissing the Lady Zubeideh's
hands, said to her, "O my lady, if thou wouldst have him found, I have a request to make to thee, wherein thou mayst accomplish my occasion with
the Commander of the Faithful." Quoth the princess, "And what is it?" "It is," answered Sitt el Milah, "that thou get me leave to go forth by myself
and go round about in quest of him three days, for the adage saith, 'She who mourneth for herself is not the like of her who is hired to mourn.' (29)
If I find him, I will bring him before the Commander of the Faithful, so he may do with us what he will; and if I find him not, I shall be cut off from
hope of him and that which is with me will be assuaged." Quoth the Lady Zubeideh, "I will not get thee leave from him but for a whole month; so
be of good heart and cheerful eye." Whereupon Sitt el Milah was glad and rising, kissed the earth before her once more and went away to her own
place, rejoicing..? ? ? ? ? Whenas mine eyes behold thee not, that day As of my life I do not reckon aye;.? ? ? ? ? Lovely with longing for its love's
embrace, The fear of his estrangement makes it lean..? ? ? ? ? l. The Wife's Device to Cheat her Husband dlxxxiv.Now he had a friend, who
pretended to quickwittedness and understanding; so he came up to him privily and said to him, 'Let me do, so I may put the change on this trickster,
for I know him to be a liar and thou art near upon having to pay the money; but I will turn suspicion from thee and say to him, "The deposit is with
me and thou erredst in imagining that it was with other than myself," and so divert him from thee.' 'Do so,' replied the merchant, 'and rid the folk of
their [false] debts.'.? ? ? ? ? a. The Cat and the Mouse dcix.? ? ? ? ? f. The Sixth Officer's Story dccccxxxiv.Now Ilan Shah had three viziers, in
whose hands the affairs [of the kingdom] were [aforetime] and they had been used to leave not the king night nor day; but they became shut out
from him by reason of Abou Temam and the king was occupied with him to their exclusion. So they took counsel together upon the matter and
said, 'What counsel ye we should do, seeing that the king is occupied from us with yonder man, and indeed he honoureth him more than us? But
now come, let us cast about for a device, whereby we may remove him from the king.' So each of them spoke forth that which was in his mind, and
one of them said, 'The king of the Turks hath a daughter, whose like there is not in the world, and whatsoever messenger goeth to demand her in
marriage, her father slayeth him. Now our king hath no knowledge of this; so, come, let us foregather with him and bring up the talk of her. When
his heart is taken with her, we will counsel him to despatch Abou Temam to seek her hand in marriage; whereupon her father will slay him and we
shall be quit of him, for we have had enough of his affair.".The damsel rejoiced, when the old man returned to her with the lute, and taking it from
him, tuned its strings and sang the following verses:.Then she walked in the garden till she came to a pavilion, lofty of building and wide of
continence, never saw mortal nor heard of a goodlier than it [So she entered] and found herself in a long corridor, which led to a bath goodlier than
that whereof it hath been spoken, and the cisterns thereof were full of rose-water mingled with musk. Quoth Tuhfeh, 'Extolled be the perfection of
God! Indeed, this (210) is none other than a mighty king.' Then she put off her clothes and washed her body and made her ablution, after the fullest
fashion, (211) and prayed that which was due from her of prayer from the evening [of the previous day]. (212) When the sun rose upon the gate of
the garden and she saw the wonders thereof, with that which was therein of all manner flowers and streams, and heard the voices of its birds, she
marvelled at what she saw of the surpassing goodliness of its ordinance and the beauty of its disposition and sat meditating the affair of Er Reshid
and pondering what was come of him after her. Her tears ran down upon her cheek and the zephyr blew on her; so she slept and knew no more till
she felt a breath on her cheek, whereupon she awoke in affright and found Queen Kemeriyeh kissing her face, and with her her sisters, who said to
her, 'Arise, for the sun hath set.'.'This is idle talk,' answered the cook. 'Thou canst not deliver thyself with this, O youth, for that in thy deliverance
is my destruction.' Quoth Selim, 'I swear to thee and give thee the covenant of God (to whom belong might and majesty) and His bond, that He
took of His prophets, that I will not discover thy secret ever.' But the cook answered, saying, 'Away! Away! This may no wise be.' However, Selim
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ceased not to conjure him and make supplication to him and weep, while the cook persisted in his intent to slaughter him. Then he wept and recited
the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? Well-ground my polished sword is and thin and keen of edge And trenchant, eke, for smiting and long my
steel-barbed spear.
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Exercitationes Plutarcheae Dissertatio Inauguralis Quam Amplissimo Philosophorum Marburgensium Ordini Ad Summos in Philosophia Honores
Rite Capessendos
A Son Eminence Le Cardinal Simeoni PRefet de la S C de la Propagande
The Annual General Meeting of the Shelley Society Will Be Held on Wednesday the 11th of January 1888
Eichendorffs Historische Trauerspiele Eine Studie Vol 1 Inaugural-Dissertation
Eighteenth Semiannual Report of the Chief of the Cattle Bureau to the Massachusetts State Board of Agriculture For the Year Ending January 10
1911
Hippocratis Coi Praesagiorum Libri Tres
Vorschriften Fur Die Behandlung Von Ruckgrats-Verkrummungen Mit Massage
Razon Puntual de Los Sucessos Mas Memorables y de Los Extragos y Danos Que Ha Padecido La Ciudad de Guatemala y Su Vecindario Desde
Que Se Fundo En El Parage Llamado Ciudad Vieja O Almolonga y de Donde Se Traslado a El En Que Actualmente Se Hall
Was Heisst Ein Chemisches Aequivalent? Kritik Der Heutigen Chemie Und Vorschlag Zur Berichtigung
National Park Service Statistical Abstract 1992
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